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August 14, 2023

RE: Town of Avon, Sanitary Sewer Smoke Testing

Dear Resident,
Beginning on or about September 6, 2023, weather depending, representatives from Duke’s Root Control, Inc. (“Dukes”) will be in your area for the purpose of evaluating the condition of the sanitary sewer system and private sewer service laterals. Crews will be evaluating the sewer mains and laterals through smoke testing, which is a process in which non-toxic, non-flammable liquid smoke is pressurized through the sewer mains. Defects within the system are noted for repair by the crews. The pink door tags that Duke’s will be placing on your door two to three days prior to the test, gives more insight on the process and what you can do to prepare. Although it is helpful for residents to be home when the smoke testing is being conducted, you do not need to be present for the test.
This method of testing may require representatives from Duke’s to access manholes located within the Right-of-Way and/or utility easements, including those on private property, but within the utility easement. In addition, crews may be noting defects around your property. Smoke Testing does not impact any operation of the sewer and there will be no disruption of service at any point. If, while the testing is being conducted, you observe smoke at any location in or outside your home, do not be alarmed. The smoke is not harmful and will dissipate quickly. We ask that you call the number provided on the door hanger that will be distributed if you observe smoke to let the personnel from Duke’s Root Control know what you have observed.
All Duke’s representatives will have identification badges and will be wearing company uniforms at all times.
Please feel free to contact Duke’s at (888) 655-4085 or the Town of Avon Engineering Department at (860) 409-4322 at any time. For more information, please scan the QR code or follow the link below to Duke’s website. 

Sincerely,
[image: A qr code with a red and white logo

Description automatically generated]Timothy Foster
Tim Foster
Sewer Superintendent

[bookmark: _Hlk139987583]https://www.dukes.com/solutions/sewer-evaluation-services/smoke-dye-testing/
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